VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Special Meeting

October 28, 2008

5:30 PM

A Special Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on October 28, 2008 at 5:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:

Mayor Hignight

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Sherrill Bradford

Terri Racher

Samuel Seely

EMPLOYEES:

Janet Verna

Turner Wilson
VISITORS:

See Attached Sheet
ABSENT:

Kimberlee Smith
The Mayor called the meeting to order.

 Pledge of Allegiance

FIRST ON THE AGENDA
Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers

The Mayor stated there were no Purchase Requisitions to approve.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.
The Clerk noted a new vendor was on the Purchase Voucher list and stated the invoice from Wells Fargo was the first credit card statement.
Councilor Bradford inquired about the Highsmith invoice.

The Mayor stated the invoice was for various items purchased for the Library.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Banner for Corona Public Schools  
The Mayor stated the representative from the Public School was not in attendance. 
Discussion followed regarding new banner information.

The Council decided they still needed more information in order to make a decision.

Councilor Seely moved to postpone the agenda item for the banner until the next meeting. 
Councilor Bradford seconded the motion.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Racher:  For 
Councilor Bradford:  For 
Councilor Seely:  For 
None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion of NMFA Loan for Wastewater Treatment System
The Mayor discussed the finances and funding opportunities for the Wastewater Water Treatment project.
The Mayor stated the Clerk had recently learned legislative grants could not be written and used to pay off previous debt.  

The Mayor reluctantly stated he now had a changed perspective on applying for the loan.
Discussion followed regarding the requirements and level of commitment needed for a $335,000 loan.

Discussion followed regarding reducing the loan amount to $100,000.

The consensus from the Council was to not go forward with the loan.

Councilor Racher stated she did not like the idea of having a long term loan under such unstable revenue conditions.
Councilor Bradford stated she was also not comfortable.
The Clerk also recommended the Village Council not go forward with a long term loan.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Discussion Items from the Mayor
The Mayor reported the HWY 247 crossing had been approved by the Department of Transportation.
The Mayor reported the water tank components would be delivered on October 31, 2008.
Councilor Bradford updated the Council regarding the recent Lincoln County Solid Waste meeting.

The Mayor thanked Councilor Bradford for all the work she had done with LCSW.
The November Council meetings were scheduled for November 12, 2008 at 5:30 pm and November 25, 2008 at 5:30 pm.
The December Council meeting was scheduled for December 9, 2008 at 5:30 pm.
It was decided that there would not be a second meeting scheduled in December.

Councilor Bradford thanked David Tracey and Louis Pappalardo for completing the installation of the new swing in time for the Library Grand Opening.

The Clerk stated she would continue to aggressively pursue grant funding for the Wastewater Treatment System.
The Clerk reported the Huey Lane Crossing for the Wastewater Treatment System would take place on Wednesday, October 29, 2008.   The Clerk reported the Huey’s had already been notified of the road closure.
The Clerk reported Cone Construction would be adding Base Course on Corona Main to correct the problem mud problem by the end of the day on Thursday, October 30, 2008.
The Clerk reported she had applied for the Water Trust Board Grant requesting $1,500,000 for the Wastewater Treatment System.
The Clerk reported she planned to add on “electronic bill pay” for a few vendors in Accounts Payable. 
The Clerk stated the Holiday Photo for the Christmas cards needed to be taken.
The Clerk stated the elected officials and employee holiday party would be scheduled for December 13th at her home.
The Clerk requested ideas for a possible Eagle Scout Project.
The Clerk stated she had booked the “Van of Enchantment” for the next year’s Corona Festival.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Adjournment
Councilor Seely moved to adjourn the meeting.
Councilor Bradford seconded the motion.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Racher:  For
Councilor Bradford:  For  
Councilor Seely:  For 
None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

Approved

__________________________






___________

William E. Hignight, Mayor






Date

___________________________





_____________

Janet L. Verna, Clerk/Treasurer






Date   
